It’s ironic that in the year that ‘City News’ crowed about the Council being voted top of the Local Authority toilet league, it now chooses, in its proposed budget, to cut back on toilet provision. Is the inevitable result an admission that the Council prefers to be average rather than top of the class?
Their statement said ‘In tough times we feel that in order to protect the most vulnerable in our city we must deliver a responsible budget.’. That is very heartening, but has anyone asked the very elderly, the disabled, pregnant women, those with young children and other vulnerable people what is important to them ? Adequate toilet provision may come high on that list.

It is common knowledge that many elderly suffer from incontinence, but others do too. In fact, around 14 million people in the UK have a bladder control problem – about 1 in 6 of the population. Surveys have shown that many elderly people don’t go out as often as they would like due to lack of public toilets.  There aren’t enough of them, they are hard to find, not open when you need them and often not pleasant places to go to, especially for women. With a growing population of elderly people we need a better service not cutbacks. We want to go out and enjoy ourselves in the city without worrying about where the nearest toilet is. This really does reduce the quality and dignity of many of our lives.
Most of the toilets being closed are in parks. That also limits the well being of the many incontinent elderly where a walk in the park may be their only exercise – and incontinence worsens with physical activity. Women and grandparents with young children will also have to think twice about spending afternoons there. Perhaps we should plant more bushes? 
The Council could encourage businesses to open their toilets to the public, but when the OPC campaigned for this to be introduced, it fell on deaf ears. Can we support the e-petition for better toilets? - http://epetitions.direct.gov.uk/petitions/15258

In the city centre there are 3 toilets in public buildings, 4 in large stores and a couple more public loos. There aren’t enough, especially at night, at weekends and in summer when urination in alleys and corners happens too often. Brighton attracts 8 million visitors a year – do they easily find a loo after a long car or train journey? Good public toilet provision in the centre will help everyone to have a better perception of our city, and so be more prepared to return.
The Council have the power, under the Public Health Act, to provide public conveniences, but no duty to do so. Whether or not they choose to provide these facilities is at their discretion. Cutting back isn’t a dereliction of duty, but an indication of unclear thinking that affects the vulnerable they say they are trying to protect.
